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WATTON YOUTH
FOOTBALL CLUB




Notice to Visiting Teams – Watton-at-Stone Primary School

Welcome to Watton-at-Stone Primary school, Watton-at-Stone, the home ground of Watton Youth F.C. …..(team)…..
Please note the venue is within schools grounds and consequently we are obliged to adhere to their rules.

1) No dogs are allowed on school property.

2) No smoking within the grounds of the school.

3) No alcohol within the grounds of the school.

4) No use of school equipment (School playground equipment etc)

Unfortunately, we have no toilets or changing facilities. We will normally have a tea bar where paid refreshments will be available.

Directions –

Venue: Watton-at-Stone Primary school, Watton-at-Stone is located in Rectory Lane, Watton-at-Stone, 

Parking is within the adjacent field Beane Valley Children’s Centre, Clappers Lane, Watton-at-Stone. SG14 3QA.

From this car park you need to take a short walk along the signed alleyway between the car park and the school.

The surface is a grass pitch.  

NB - All mud on boots must be removed from boots prior to entering the car Park.   
To ensure social distancing is maintained in line with FA guidelines throughout the match, we have put the following processes in place to safeguard everybody.

Guidance during covid restrictions

1. To ensure social distancing, there is a separate entrance and exit set up for people using Watton school for matches. When accessing from Beane Valley car park, please enter via the entrance near the front of the school, and leave via the side alleyway by the football pitch. Both routes are highlighted in the satellite image below.
2. Please arrive no more than 20 mins before kick-off. There may be a match taking place beforehand, and people may still be leaving the location when you arrive.

3. Hand sanitizer will be available at the edge of the field and will be easily accessible when you arrive. Please can all children and adults use the hand sanitizer as soon as they arrive.

4. Each team will have a dedicated area to warm up before the match. Please check with the relevant Watton coach/your coach as to where it is when you arrive.

5. All players, parents and coaches are to observe social distancing guidelines throughout the match, as set out by the FA. More details can be found on the link below.

6. Parents/supporters of each team are expected to remain along one half of the pitch and separate from opposing team supporters. Please check with the relevant coaches as to where this is before kick-off. Please observe social distancing guidelines at all times.

7. Please can all players, coaches, parents and supporters leave promptly at the end of the match, as there may be another match starting shortly after. 

8. Note, if a child gets injured during the match, a member of the child’s household can assist if present, but others (including match officials, teammates and coaches) will still need to socially distance unless a life of limb threatening injury necessitates compromising guidelines to provide emergency care.

Latest covid guidance for grassroots football:

https://www.thefa.com/about-football-association/covid-19
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Entrance highlighted with red lines.

Exit highlighted with blue lines

Thank you for your co-operation and understanding

